 VILLAGE OF KINCAID
115 CENTRAL AVE.
KINCAID, IL 62540
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY NOVEMBER 23RD, 2020
7:00 p.m.
Due to the Governor going back to Tier 3, the American Legion is not allowing anyone in the building. The meeting will be held through conference call only. Public is invited to attend the call. 

Mayor Morris brought the meeting to order at 7:00
Roll call:
Evans-Here, Garner-Here, Durbin-Here, Keafer-Here, Berroyer-Here, Mahan-Here

Visitors:
VISITORS- A PERSON SHALL BE PERMITTED AN OPPORTUNITY TO ADDRESS OFFICIALS UNDER THE RULES ESTABLISHED BY THE VILLAGE OF KINCAID (2 MINUTES PER PERSON) 5 ILCS 120/2.06g

Old Business:
· Discussion of Safe Passage
Chief of Police Mathon discussed what he felt was a good idea to have Safe Passage in the Village of Kincaid. It would be no cost to the Village. The Village would not have to handle any of the money or donations. The Safe Passage program will be responsible for this as well as having someone to come to the Police station for anyone that reaches out for help with addiction. Trustee Durbin feels that it would also be good for the town but there was a lot of turmoil with it when it was here before especially with the money and writing checks.  Trustee Garner feels that she didn’t think it would be an issue if someone comes in the Police station to get the help that they need.  Trustee Keafer stated that he had no problem with the program. Trustee Mahan asked Chief Mathon if it is not a Village program why do we have to have it housed in the Village and if the Police are not involved what is the big deal with having it in the Police station.  Chief Mathon stated that he will be involved and feels that if someone comes to him and wants help for their addiction, he wants to be able to help them. As far as having it in the Police station, Chief Mathon stated there was really nowhere else to have it.  Trustee Mahan agreed that it was a good program but he doesn’t understand that if it’s not a Village program why it needs to be in the Police Dept.  He feels that there is a telephone number available for Safe Passage and if someone truly wants the help, they can call the number themselves. He also stated that it is going to take time away from the Police duties and they are busy enough with what all they have to do now.  Chief Mathon stated that he feels that they are more likely to come in for help than just to call a phone number. He also stated that other surrounding towns Police Departments are active with the Safe Passage program and they are all housed at the Police Dept.  Trustee Evans stated that many times an addict may come in with their drug paraphernalia but the coordinator cannot take it. They have to have a Police officer to take it. Many times, the people will talk to the Police officers about where they are getting the substance and other information that the Police finds is helpful. Trustee Mahan asked about privacy concerns having it in the Police station.  Chief Mathon feels that privacy should not be a problem.  Trustee Mahan also stated that we have the Village office still closed down due to Covid; but we are going to allow people into Safe Passage? Mayor Morris stated that the office is still closed but the Police station has been open to public. Trustee Mahan asked the Mayor if we were going to allow the program coordinator access to everything of the Villages at any time for free in the Police Dept. The Mayor said yes. Trustee Evans stated again that all the communities that have Safe Passage are in the Police Dept. and none of them has even said anything about charging us rent or charging for use of materials. Trustee Garner asked Trustee Evans about supplies and use of the copy machine. Trustee Evans stated that she did talk to Chief Mathon about getting a copy machine for the front of the office because the Police stations machine is in the office that will be locked.  
Trustee Keafer asked if we can put it on the next month’s agenda to be voted on. 

· Discussion of new Police ordinance for multiple calls for unlawful activity
The Clerk sent a copy of Taylorville’s ordinance on this. Officer Mathon then went over the ordinance.  Basically, it means that if they have any type of crime that has to be written up as a report three times within a year, they would receive an ordinance violation.  Trustee Berroyer stated that he thought it was a good ordinance to start following.  He suggested to also add about turning off water at the property if the ordinance is not paid.  It is to be placed on the next agenda to pass ordinance.




New Business: 
· Donation to American Legion
Trustee Berroyer feels that we should donate to the American Legion for all the times that they let us use their facility during COVID.  We have used their lights and they have had to come back and forth to let us in and out of the building. He suggested that we give them $25.00 per meeting attendance. All trustees were in agreeance.   Trustee Mahan also stated that he received his check for the Village meetings and was going to have Beverly void that check and write him a new check for just 10 months of attendance instead of 12 months. He did not want to be paid for the 2 months that we did not have meetings due to COVID. 

Foreman Report:
Joe Cervi is to tear down the building on Walnut is held up due to getting dumpsters. He has taken some of the trees out but once he can get dumpsters, he will start on the building itself. 
More work has been done with IDOT with the ditch on Springfield Street.  A culvert needs to be removed and lowered. It is a work in progress right now.
He is going to put some tile in on Highland St. to try to drain some water that stands in the fields behind the new houses on Cedar. Bob Michels has offered to help us and pay for all of the materials.
He has met with Ameren today for the solar panels. Simple Ray wants to double the size of the transformer. Ameren does not have a problem with this but there will be a cost involved with Simple Ray.
Trustee Garner asked to talk about what we are going to do about future meetings. The Mayor stated that he thought we should continue to have the meetings through conference call and asked if anyone had any other suggestions. Trustee Durbin stated that he thinks that having it at the Village Hall would be good. Everyone can stay 6 feet apart and wear their masks. Trustee Garner, Keafer, Evans and Berroyer agreed. Trustee Mahan disagreed. He thinks that the room is not big enough for everyone to be 6 feet apart. The Clerk agreed with Trustee Mahan.  Treasurer Merano stated that with the Holiday’s coming she thinks we should continue with the conference calls and then address it again in January.  Trustee Berroyer stated that he doesn’t want to make anyone feel unsafe and respects everyone’s rights to be on the phone, but he feels disconnected when he can’t see people and their reactions or body language. The Clerk suggested Zoom. Trustee Garner stated that if we want the free version, we can only be on it less than an hour. Mark suggested Google meet. It didn’t have a time limit and didn’t cost anything. Trustee Berroyer asked if the shop garage was heated. Wolfe stated that it was heated. The trucks or cars can be removed and he can put the tables out there. 

Trustee Mahan stated that in his opinion, instead of arguing about trying to have in person meetings, he would just like to see the city leaders and citizens to follow the Governor’s orders that he has put in place. We need to put our political differences aside and everyone wear a mask and stay six feet apart. We may be able to end this virus a little faster.  He expressed that if they don’t want to wear a mask, wear it for the Village residents or your neighbors and most importantly wear it for your loved ones that you don’t want to see get this virus.  He feels that we have not done anything to assure the residents that we care about their health and safety during this pandemic. He also stated that we still have one liquor establishment that is open for business as usual and he urges them to close the doors. The Mayor stated that the Health Dept. has do close them. Mahan stated that according to our ordinance the Mayor is the Liquor Commissioner and can take their liquor license away from them.  This is something that he doesn’t want to be done and hopes that maybe the Mayor can talk with the owner and agree to close and do something to help the health of the Village residents. He stated that he hopes everyone on the Board stays healthy and to wear their mask. The Mayor stated that he would go and talk to the owner of the bar. 
Trustee Mahan also asked Mayor Morris if we have applied for the money for Covid. The Clerk stated that her and the Treasurer submitted the paperwork. 
Trustee Mahan asked about the status of the dump truck. The Mayor told him that was to be done this week. Trustee Garner asked if we received an invoice for the final price of everything that was done. The Mayor stated that he had not. 
Trustee Mahan asked if we were done working on the triangle this year. Mark stated that he hasn’t heard any more from Jason Kirkendoll about the bricks he had ordered which was to pave some of the area. Mahan stated that it went from average looking to an eyesore. Mark agreed and stated that he would try to get ahold of Jason and try to find some time to at least smooth out the area. Mahan commented to Mark that he knows that Mark was waiting for the bricks to help with the pavement and that he was not blaming him for any of this.  The Mayor also commented on the Sedlock property across the highway. He stated that it is an eyesore as well and has had many complaints on it. Mahan stated that this just comes back to just enforcing the ordinances in the book that we don’t use. He also stated that it is no different than the welding shop, there are abandoned vehicles with no plates on them and Gary Sedlocks place does not look near as bad as the welding shop. The Mayor agreed. Mahan also stated that we are going to allow the Police to use their time with Safe Passage instead of enforcing ordinances or we are going to have to go back and talk again about hiring an ordinance enforcer because they don’t have time to do the Village ordinances.  The Mayor stated that he understood that and the welding shop has been told that he needs to have a fence around his place. Mahan asked how long do we give him?  He stated that we have an ordinance in place. Why don’t we go over and write him an ordinance violation? He also stated that what we could do is do what we did for Pezze and spend another $11,000 and clean it up for him and tell him your welcome from the Village taxpayers.  We can start cleaning up for everyone.  Mayor Morris angrily stated that the Pezze property is now our property. He stated that he signed over a quit claim deed.  Mahan stated that maybe we should then go over and talk to the welding place and see if he wants to sign it over to the Village but he guesses he doesn’t have the right connections here and we are not going to help him because we don’t like the guy.   Mahan expressed that there is no excuse for an ordinance not being written. 

Trustee Mahan also asked Mark if we had volunteers paint some of the fire hydrants. Mark stated that it was someone doing Community Service. 

Trustee Berroyer asked if we can put on the next agenda about discussing the allocation of the money from the lake lots. We may need to allocate some of the money for dam repairs that need to be done. The Clerk stated that she would place it on the next agenda.

Mayor-
Mayor Morris stated as Mayor he can not write any ordinance violations but he can appoint someone to do this, which is Chief Mathon. 
Mayor Morris also addressed the Board about seeing things on Facebook from trustees that should not be on Facebook. We need to pass something to stop this.  Trustee Durbin agreed with the Mayor.  Trustee Mahan stated to the Mayor that he was trying to take away the first amendment right. The Mayor remarked back to him that no he was trying to tell him that a lot of the stuff that has been put on Facebook should not have been put on there. Mahan stated that the Mayor just didn’t want everyone to know the truth. Trustee Garner stated that she thinks the Mayor means that we as Trustees should handle ourselves in a different manner and not be so personal and not put things out there. She also stated that this meeting specifically is getting out of hand and everyone needs to handle themselves in a more professional manner.  Once we get animosity between us, we are not doing any good for the Village 

A motion was made by Berroyer with the second motion made by Garner to adjourn the meeting.
Roll call: Keafer-yes, Evans-yes, Garner-yes, Berroyer-yes, Mahan-yes, Durbin-yes


________________________________________
Marla O’Dell, Clerk


